

# BOARD OF TRUSTEES BUILDING WALK THROUGH MARCH 13, 2017

The School Board toured the FSD buildings on March 13, 2017. Each building administration discussed areas of need with the Board:

#### TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT

The Board visited Dan Reed, Transportation Supervisor. Mr. Reed talked to the Board about:

- Damage to the Bus Barn from the winter storm.
- Band Trailer needs a new axle
- Sonny Adams received his CDL which will give an extra driver when short of drivers.

#### **DISTRICT OFFICE**

Mrs. Fabricius took the Board to visit the District Office.

#### PREP ACADEMY

- Mrs. VanWeerdhuizen had the students introduce themselves to the board.
- Students are starting a school gardening concept with Payette County Extension
- Copy Center added a color copier.
- Mrs. VanWeerdhuizen showed the board damage to the carpet and panels caused from the winter storm that need to be repaired. Mrs. VanWeerdhuizen also expressed concern that the heating and cooling systems need to be updated.

### FRUITLAND HIGH SCHOOL

The Board split up and visited multiple classrooms and spoke with Mr. Fitch, High School Principal. Mr. Fitch talked to the Board about the following:

- Finishing the trim around the entry way doors in the Freshman hall.
- Interior touch up paint
- Drinking fountains not working properly in the gym and would like to see them replaced
- Gymnasium needs to be painted
- Weight Room baseboards need to be painted
- Girls' Locker Room floors need to be replaced
- Boys' Locker Room floor is having some laminate issues
- Gymnasium, Ladies' bathroom needs to be painted; stalls need to be painted and doors are missing latches.
- Will be moving Hall of Fame signs into the gymnasium this summer

- Parking lot needs to be repainted
- Ag Shop will be painted this summer
- The Board was also shown the new baseball hitting facility

## **OUTBACK BUILDING**

• The Board visited the Outback Building

### FRUITLAND MIDDLE SCHOOL

The Board split up and visited multiple classrooms and spoke with Mr. Grimes, Achievement Specialist. Mr. Grimes talked about the following:

- Several desks need to be repaired
- Boys' locker room floor needs to be repaired
- Carpeting in classrooms need to be replaced or repaired
- Work on restrooms has been completed
- The camera system has been upgraded and three more cameras were added
- The black top has been resurfaced on the playground
- Gazebo is being completed
- Trees are being planted for shade

### FRUITLAND ELEMENTARY

The Board split up and visited multiple classrooms and spoke with Mr. Olsen, Elementary Principal. Mr. Olsen talked about:

- Outside drinking fountain needs to be replaced
- Roof damage in lunchroom from winter storm damage (water leaking)
- Gazebo is being used